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Summary
The King County Department of Transportation has identified 12 segments of King County road right of way that are not correctly designated on the King County Comprehensive Plan land use map for the purposes of efficient  future road maintenance.  In 8 cases, the right of way segment should be included within the UGA so that the adjacent city, not King County, will have long term maintenance responsibility.  In 3 cases, the right of way segment should be included in the Rural Area, so King County continues to have maintenance responsibility.  One case involves two segments; one should be designated Rural and the other Urban to clarify maintenance responsibility between King County and the City of Redmond.
Applicable King County Comprehensive Plan Policies:
T-205
Any segment of a county roadway that forms the boundary between the Urban Growth Area and the Rural Area shall be designed and constructed to urban roadway standards on both sides of such roadway segment.
Analysis and Conclusion:
None of the proposed UGA adjustments involve private property.  Each of the attached proposed UGA adjustments is intended to clarify long term maintenance responsibilities.  In three cases, the road segment serves primarily rural property and the right of way is recommended to be removed from the UGA so that King County would be maintaining the entire road.

The majority of the road right of way segments are adjacent to the UGA.  Consistent with Policy T-205, these road segments should be built to urban standards.  The long term maintenance responsibility for each of these urban segments should be with the adjoining city.
Executive Staff Recommendation:
Amend the King County land use atlas to reflect the technical adjustments to the Urban Growth Area described above and shown on the attached maps.
